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9. MILLENNIUM BRIDGE AREA ENHANCEMENT PROJECT 
 

The Committee considered a resolution of the Board of Governors of the City of London 
School of 19 June 2012 concerning proposed enhancements to the Millennium Bridge 
area and a suggestion that there had been a decision by the Projects Sub-Committee to 
refer the matter back to the Streets and Walkways Sub-Committee. A resolution of the 
Projects Sub-Committee of 23 May 2012 was also considered thereon. 
 
The Chairman noted the concerns of the Board and explained that there was a 
misunderstanding. He advised that the Millennium Bridge enhancement project had not 
been referred back to the Streets and Walkways Sub-Committee but that it was referred 
back to officers for further information. He stated that Projects Sub-Committee was not 
there to second-guess service committees but that part of its remit was to ensure that 
projects going forward represented value for money. He also reminded Members that 
Projects Sub was a new sub-committee and that certain aspects of how it was working 
were still being developed and would need time to bed-in. The Chairman of the Projects 
Sub-Committee supported his sentiments and in response to concerns about the 
enhancements not going ahead he advised that there was no suggestion that the work 
should not be undertaken. 
 
It was noted that the request for further information would not cause the project to be 
delayed unduly particularly as work could not have started until after the Olympic and 
Paralympic period. 
 
RESOLVED: That the concerns of the Board of Governors of the City of London School 
be noted. 
 

 
 
 

 

 


